

Fellowship

ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

President:

Lionel Mussell

Phone Bus. 662 2000 Priv. (059) 75 2870

Secretary:

Kevin Frazer

Phone Bus. 86 5734 Priv. 735 1675

Extension:

Chairman

Alan Kinder

Phone

88,5124

34 Shafer Road Blackburn. 3130

<u>Adjudicator</u> Panel

Chairman

Barry Preston

Phone

92,2991

Correspondence to:

P.O. Box 164, Kew 3101

ISSUE NO.13

26th June, 1975.

2ND ANNIVERSARY B.B.Q.

It's on at the Mussell Homestead next Sunday July 6th. You are invited to come.

WHERE:

50 Venice St., MORNINGTON.

TIME:

Midday on - no finishing time advised -.

BRING:

Mum, Kids, some food and something to drink.

TO DO:

After cooking lunch for Mum and the Kids, enjoy some fellowship. We will take five (5) minutes off during the afternoon to consider some important business matters -

viz:

A submission to be presented Apex International Board

Our expansion moves in other States and Victoria

Follow up to Zone 12 Club with fellows retiring from Apex this year.

Adjudicators Panel

NEXT DINNER

Please note that our next dinner meeting has been changed as follows:

VENUE:

Windsor, Dandenong.

DATE:

Monday August 4th.

This will be a regular Dinner Meeting.

Roaring 40's is published by Apex 40 to inform members of current events.

EXTENSION REPORT

DEVONPORT, TASMANIA

You will be very pleased to know that Devonport Branch held their inaugural meeting a few weeks ago. Eighteen (18) members attended and their were five apologies due to other commitments. President Lionel has written to David Mansfield, Secretary of Devonport Branch advising that Devonport will be No.2 Branch.

MARYBOROUGH, QUEENSLAND

We have received a letter from Brian Hodges an Apexian retiring from Wide Bay Apex Club this year seeking approval to form an Apex 40 Branch in Maryborough. Information etc. has been forwarded to Brian to help him get started.

Other expansion moves are under way, and details will be advised in due course.

KEVIN FRAZER. Secretary.